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“Oceans and sustainable development: Integration of the three dimensions of sustainable
development, namely, environmental, social and economic”

Submission by the Pacific Island Forum Fisheries Agency to the Part 1 Report

i. Information regarding the relevant activities of your Organisation fostering an integration of
the three dimensions of sustainable development with regards to the oceans:

The joint aim of the 17 members of the Pacific Islands Forum Fisheries Agency (FFA) is that “our people
will enjoy the highest levels of social and economic benefits through the sustainable use of our offshore
fisheries resources”. Tuna resources are critical to the livelihood, economies and culture of many Pacific
Islanders, and in order to protect that now and in the future, FFA strengthens national capacity and
regional solidarity so that our members can manage, control and develop their tuna fisheries.

FFA provides support to member countries in the development of regional and national policy and legal
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South Pacific Albacore fishery where low catch rates and low prices are causing Pacific Island domestic
fleets to cease operations. At the same time foreign fishing fleets continue to expand their operations in
the fishery due to cheaper costs, and the subsidies of some nations further exacerbates the problem.
The stock status remains above levels considered biologically unsustainable, and these factors combined
mean that the international consensus required to bring about management change is not possible
given nation’s diverse economic, social and environmental values. This situation is not unique to the
South Pacific Albacore fishery, and the difficulty of getting international consensus on economic, social
and environmental objectives for shared oceanic resources is likely to become increasingly common as
the biological and/or economic viability of fisheries are further compromised.

Full implementation ofUNCLOS article 61 paragraph 3

Pacific Island fisheries administrations are continually working to obtain full consideration of UNCLOS
article 61 paragraph 3 of UNCLOS (mirrored in UNCLOS Article 119), which contains a commitment that
measures shall “be designed to maintain or restore populations of harvest species at levels which can
produce the maximum sustainable yield, as qualified by relevant environmental and economic factors,
including the economic needs of coastal fishing communities and the special requirements of developing
States”. Yet in the WCPFC, and typically other Regional Fisheries Management Organisations, MSY is
calculated primarily using biological parameters with the remainder of the UNCLOS concept avoided. As
a result, MSY is rarely "qualified by relevant environmental and economic factors".

FFA members have collectively recognised that for Pacific Islands to develop real economic involvement


